
 

 

 

 

14 July 2022 
 
 
 
 
  

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Our Swimming Pool project continues to be on track for an Autumn opening. The steels are 
currently being sprayed and during the first week of the holidays, the roof will be constructed - 
thankfully the materials for this have been delivered in good time!  Do pop to the Governor stall on 
Saturday to find out more! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Eco Council 

Don’t forget, our Eco Councillors have organised a Walk 2 School Challenge beginning 18th July 
through to 21st July - walk, scoot or cycle to school! 

Class Reps 
 
If you would like to be considered for the role of Class Rep for next year, please send an email to 
your current class teacher. It isn’t too demanding as communication from the teacher is so easy 
now with Google Classroom, but we really would like one class rep per class and possibly even a 
deputy!  
 
Celebrating Success 
 
If you are celebrating any achievements and would like to share them with the CPS community 
please send them to Gill Kosbab in the office (gill.kosbab@claygate.surrey.sch.uk) rather than your 
class teacher. 
 
 

  

Community Governor 
 
CPS are looking for a "Community Governor" to join the Full Governing Body. 
 
The ideal person will be a local resident with an interest in working with the leadership team to 
drive its strategic development and to ensure the school's vision, aims and objectives are being 
met.  
 
For further information, please contact the school directly or email 
rachael.devizio.gov@claygate.surrey.sch.uk 
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Celebrating Success 
 
 

Jammie & Nibbles 
 
Jammie & Nibbles have a couple of weeks available if you would like to look after them during the 
holidays.  Alternatively, you can put your name on the rota to have them for a weekend starting 
from September.  Please contact gill.kosbab@claygate.surrey.sch.uk if you are interested.  Thank 
you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friends of Claygate Primary School 
 
What are we? 
A Registered Charity, Registered Charity No. 1172759, which was set up in 2017 to provide additional 
resources to enhance the educational experience of children at Claygate Primary School. School budgets 
are increasingly stretched, so the need for further support from regular contributions from parents is ever 
more critical. 
  
We have an online donation system via the Charity Aid Foundation. We ask you to make a voluntary 
contribution of £15 per month per child, with £30 for two or more children. If you are a tax payer, you can 
get tax relief if you donate through Gift Aid. This also allows us to claim basic rate tax of 20% on 
your donation, at no cost to yourself. The suggested contribution has not increased since it was established 
in 2017. 
  
How are donations used?  
Contributions from parents are making a significant difference : 
  
In 2021-2022, it has enabled the school to purchase: 

 IT equipment for each year group with Chrome books and charging trollies 
 Expansion of the Accelerated reader, Little Wandle Phonics and Voice 21 programmes 
 Themed displays in the corridors and the Hall 
 Staff training. 
  

In 2022-23, plans are in place to support improvements in 
 Design and Technology facilities 
 Outdoor play areas 
 A Sensory Pod 
 History, Geography and RE project activities. 

  
How to donate? 
We suggest a monthly contribution of £15 per child with £30 for two or more children. 
Link to access the donation form: https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/20959     
  
Thank you very much for supporting Claygate Primary School. 
  

 

 

Molly (Sycamore) was awarded a trophy at the Kuk Sool Awards 
ceremony for the most 'Positive Attitude 2022' out of everyone at Kuk 
Sool.  
 
She was also very brave performing in the demonstration in front of 
approximately 50 people.  
 
Well done Molly – we’re all so proud of you! 
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